American Legion Riders Chapter 694 P. O. Box 565 Marina, CA 93933



Minutes - July 15, 2013

Chapter President, Jon Baker, called the meeting to order at 1815 hours at Post 694. Rituals were recited.

Roll Call: All officers present.

Sgt-At-Arms Carlos Estrada introduced visitor Gary Dixon.

The minutes of the meeting of June 17, 2013 were approved as distributed.

Treasurer Janet Wagner, gave the treasurer's report, which was approved and placed on file for audit.

Vice President Gary Deaton reported on the Hollister 4th of July Rally, noting that members Ray Glass, Sophia Li, and Val Valdez had also participated.

Janet advised that the name patches should be arriving soon. She also thanked Mary Estrada, Gary Deaton, and Jon Baker for posting the Colors at the Marina Relay for Life event.

Chaplain Mary Estrada reported that she is a member of the United Veterans Council (VTC), and they have asked if one of our members would be interested in serving as a representative to that body. After discussion Carlos Estrada was elected to serve as the Chapter 694 representative on the VTC, which meets the last Wednesday of each month at the VTC.

Mary also noted that one of our members needs to attend the District 28 meetings, which are generally held bimonthly on the third Sunday of the month, beginning in September. The yearly calendar will be established at the Commanders/Adjutants meeting on Saturday, July 27, 2013, at Post 589 at 9AM. President Jon indicated that he will attend these meetings.

Ride Coordinator Tony Wagner advised that the Chapter will hold a ride on Sunday, July 21, 2013 in honor of Cindy Stanley. Token cremains to be scattered at Window By The Bay open space in Monterey. After a ride around the Pacific Grove Beach area the group will head to the Baja Cantina in Carmel Valley for brunch. Plan to meet at the Post at 9AM.

Post Liaison Czec Panek advised that the best date for the Bike and Classic Car Parts Swap Meet would be Saturday, October 12. After discussion members committed to this date. The event will be held from 9AM-3PM. Spaces will cost \$20 each. The Chapter will sell hamburgers and hotdogs. Jon and Gary will work on fliers for distribution in the District 28 area.

Forthcoming Events:

 The Presidio Armed Forces Warrior Motorcycle Run for Suicide Awareness will be August 24, and Riders from 31, 69 and D28 will meet at Post 694 at 0800 hours that day, with kickstands up at 0900 hours to head to the Presidio.

Motorcycle and Car Parts Swap Meet, Saturday, October 12, 2013, Post 694, 9AM-3PM.
Discussion was held and Janet volunteered to make a flyer for distribution. Spaces will rent
for \$20 each. The Chapter will derive funding from space rentals and the food concession.
The Post will retain Bar proceeds.

President Jon noted other forthcoming events sponsored by other ALR Chapters and local groups. These include:

- August 24th, HOG's Thunder By the Bay
- August 31st, Marina Labor Day Parade
- September 21st, ALR District 28 POW/MIA Poker Run and Ceremony

Our Chapter will also offer assistance for the Ride 2 Recovery on October 13th.

The meeting was adjourned at 1920 hours.

Respectfully,

Susan Baker, Secretary
MINUTES APPROVED - SEPTEMBER 16, 2013